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The President opened the Meeting after the second calling at 1.30 p.m. with a full quorum.

PRESIDENT'S  REPORT:
The President began by highlighting the fact that 2021 had been a difficult year, as it had been for all Charities.   Due to Covid we were not  able to hold any fund raising events, resulting in a loss of €4,000-6,000 per month.  However, we were able to continue transporting animals to Guernsey and the Shop re-opened for business.  
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Fortunately SCAN is in good shape.  Little Black Dog in Guernsey sent a letter thanking us and congratulating us for what we have achieved and for being strong throughout the Pandemic.  LBD sent SCAN €10,000 which they had received from donations in Guernsey.  During 2021 we made 4 trips to Guernsey taking 100 animals to their new homes.   The President also thanked all the volunteers for looking after all the animals throughout the Pandemic and in all weathers.   He said SCAN could not operate  without their help and support.

TREASURER´S REPORT:
Total Income for 2021 was €129,186.  Donations amounted to €44,553.  Income from the Shop €23,158.  Adoptions amounted to €31,744.     Total expenditure for 2021 was €125,942.   Cat litter costs have been reduced by half due to a “shift and sieve” campaign.  Bank charges have increased.  Due to the cost of transferring money from the UK since Brexit, we have used PP more but their fees were €880.  We have a surplus over expenditure of  €3,244.  The Garden Project was completed at a cost of  €30,000.  €18,000 has been repaid to the President  and the balance due will be paid in 2022.  We have an Assets total of  €31,726.

No questions were raised with regard to the finances.

VET BILLS:     The Vet bills for 2021 totalled €51,851.  SCAN´s previous Vets were Javier and Nuria from Clinica La Solana in Orba but in September 2021 they relocated to Kuwait on a 3 year contract.   Therefore we changed our Vet to Mateo, who previously worked for Javier and Nuria, and is now with Vetercan  in  Pedreguer.  

The owner, Teresa, is dedicated to SCAN but they only offer a 5 day service with no emergency cover, so we use Anicura in Denia as and when necessary.  Both offer a good price at a reduced rate.

No questions were raised.
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CATS:
Pam Caulfield said that 2021 was a difficult year and wanted to express her grateful thanks to the Cat Team Leaders, Kay Howe, Sue Taylor Walker and Adele Fellows, who have worked so hard while she was away but that special thanks must go to Kay for taking on so many extra responsibilities.

In 2021, 144 cats came into SCAN and 140 were adopted.   49 cats went to Germany on 11 trips with Animal Help España.    42 cats went to Guernsey on 4 trips and our thanks go to Steve  Corley and Lara Klein supported by Little Black Dog.   Special thanks goes to Sue Taylor Walker for her continuing work to make our international adoptions so successful.

We have continued to develop and improve the cat area and have enlarged our Retirement Suite to give our senior cats a safe enclosed outdoor area where they can enjoy the sunshine.

We have welcomed new volunteers but also have said farewell to others.  Thanks go to Gwyn McCormick for all her help and to Doreen Hammond who, after 7 years helping with the cats, retired upon reaching her 80th Birthday.   However, she continues to foster our dogs for which SCAN (and the dogs) are very grateful.

The President gave thanks to all volunteers but especially to Pam for her return after a very stressful year.  Welcome back Pam.

The President reported that there is a growing problem with regard to colonies of feral cats in the area and the Town Hall want to trap, neuter and release but the Local Police do not want them to be released and asked if SCAN could take them.   The simple answer to this is NO. 
DOGS:
81 dogs came in and 68 were adopted.    Unfortunately, in 2021, 2 dogs died and several pups died that were born in SCAN.  The President thanked all the volunteers for their help throughout these sad times.   4 trips to Guernsey were made during 2021. 
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The President wanted to give his thanks in particular to Nati who comes into SCAN 4 days a week and dispenses the medications required as well as all her other duties. 
SCAN are trying to take dogs out of Perreras who would otherwise be euthanised.  The problem here is that the dogs could be ill but the Perrera do not tell us this.  Obviously this costs money in Vet bills in order to bring the dogs back to good health, which may not always be possible.   We now have to decide whether or not to continue this practise.

APAD in Denia are experiencing a large influx of dogs known as possible dangerous dog breeds (razas de perros peligrosas).   Because of this name, no-one wants them and they cannot be adopted in the UK.  The President is going to meet with various Associations who deal with these poor dogs to see what can be done, as these dogs desperately need help.
EVENTS:
The President reported that Events have been constrained for 2 years due to Covid.  Income from the events that we were able to put on raised €3,729.   Chris and Adele Fellows are preparing the Events Schedule for 2022 and will also be forming an Events Committee.  Many thanks to Chris and Adele.
TINS:
Wilma distributes and collects the tins and she also counts the money in those tins, which is very time consuming.  The President gave thanks to Wilma for her hard work.    We have received the fantastic sum of €3806 from the tins and Bar Emilio in Llosa have collected a large portion of that amount.

Wilma requested that everyone donating a tin to please write their name and email address on the tin so she can send out an email thanking them and confirming the amount collected.
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SHOP:
Colin McLean resigned as Shop Manager this year to take on a permanent job.  The President gave his thanks to Colin for all his hard work throughout his term as Manager.    The Shop made a marvellous recovery for 2020/2021 having brought in an income of €23,158.     SCAN relies heavily on donations of items to sell in the Shop and there is a working community that use the Shop, including the Spanish.  The President gave his thanks to all the Shop volunteers.
COMMITTEE ELECTIONS:
It was proposed that Anne Girling be re-elected as Treasurer and this was first and seconded.   The President said that SCAN´s finances are under better management than ever and the President thanked Anne Girling for her continued help and support.
It was proposed that Elaine McClelland be re-elected as Secretary and this was first and seconded.

It was proposed that Barry Caulfield be re-elected as the President and this was first and seconded.

The President said that he was not getting any younger and has to consider the future and therefore he will be familiarising certain volunteers with the contacts he deals with outside of SCAN ie representatives of the Town Hall, Policía Local, Guardia Civil etc.

Nicola Middendorf agreed to continue as Vice President.
Sheila Kelly is our Membership Secretary and has agreed to continue as such for 2022.  The President gave his thanks for all her work in this regard.
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DEVELOPMENTS 2022:
The President said that SCAN should develop what it has as opposed to any further developments being carried out.   June Trevorrow has initiated a Dog Training Scheme which has proved very popular and successful and more importantly, the dogs absolutely love it.   The President wished to give his sincere thanks to June for all her hard work.

The President said that there was the possibility of having a portacabin installed at a cost of €14,000.   The purpose of this is to help dogs transition to a home environment in readiness for when they are adopted.

The President asked those present if they thought SCAN was heading in the right direction and the vote was unanimous that it was.

MARKETING AND FUND RAISING
The President said it was important to get SCAN´s name up there like it was 3 years ago when they were never out of the papers and on radio stations.   A plan is needed for 2022 to start that again.

Calendar Sales - 300 calendars were printed and 286 sold.  Some people say that €10 is too expensive but a cheaper price would mean poorer quality and therefore  possibly people would not want to buy them.

Other avenues need to be researched as Teaming stalled during the Pandemic and Fund raising in the local areas can only go so far before it is exhausted.

Someone mentioned the car bumper stickers that SCAN had with its name on and this is going to be looked into as a good way of advertising SCAN.
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Julie Day asked the President about the latest situation of a long time member and volunteer of SCAN, Mike Hodges, who died some time ago and left a Will bequeathing a share of the proceeds of the sale of his house to SCAN which is in the region of €16,000.  When he was in the hospital his Will was changed but no-one knows how and his relatives in the UK want to know what happened.   The lawyer in Orba, Rosa Mut, refuses to discuss the matter so the President employed a Barrister who has requested evidence of the distribution of the Will but she has refused to co-operate.   Inexplicably, there is still money in the bank in the UK but she has not been forthcoming as to how this is.  The President is considering going to a lawyer in Pego  who will fight with all his might and if necessary will drag the matter through the papers.   
Next AGM to be held on Saturday 18 February 2023.

NO FURTHER BUSINESS. 

THE MEETING WAS CLOSED AT 3.30 P.M.
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